 February 9, 2015 Airport Board Minutes - Airport Flight Service Bldg 2 pm.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Doug Phair. Present were Patrick Lifto, Paul Grutkowski, Doug Phair, Philip Emmons,  Mayor Butch Grenz, Matt Sommerfeld (Airport Manager) and Dorothy Willems (secretary).  Guest- Frank Stoltz.. Absent: Keith Holmlund. 
Approval of January 12, 2014 minutes: 

· Philip Emmons made a motion to approve the January 12, 2015 minutes. Pat Lifto seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Committee Reports

· Finance Committee: 
· Philip Emmons Presented Resolution 3139 to review the present bookkeeping setup now done by the City.  Mayor Butch Grenz indicated he would contact Tim Weever and Dan Clark for information regarding setting up the Airport as an Enterprise fund dome by Philip Emmons Accounting with the assistance of Dorothy Willems and Matt Sommerfeld.   To change the accounting regarding the Airport to allow the employees status to stay with the City but the deposit and expenditures be handled by the Airport would require a resolution from the City and County.  Doug and Philip will work out and report at next month meeting regarding investigation to change airport accounting
· Jares Fence Co expense ($35,000) 2011-2012 repairing a damage fence accounting expenditures show paying the expenses but the insurance money income is in question.  Mayor Butch Grenz indicated Lee Richardson or Linda Corbett may remember the issues with the insurance payment. 
· Keith Brownfield still has Airport information in his possession.  Mayor Butch Grenz will contact him to get the information back to the City Clerk. 
· Operation Committee
· Gravel Pit usage and charges were discussed. Mayor Butch Grenz explained the land at the Airport was given to the City and but belongs to the Airport.  He suggested the City and County use of the gravel would probably benefit the Airport more in exchange in services and equipment rather than charges for the gravel.  Pat Lifto indicated that Jerry Backlund had offered the service of their snowplow in the winter at the Airport.  The City could offer the services for maintenance of the Lift Station at the Airport which Mayor Butch Grenz will investigate.  The DOT $100 Contract Annually for use of the City Pit at the Airport was reviewed and Mayor Butch Grenz suggestion  an exchange of pavement cover for the road coming into the Airport instead of money contract.  Mayor Butch Grenz suggested a written document between City, County, and Airport regarding the agreement of exchange for the common good of all concerned. 
· NESHAP Demolition Inspection estimate was presented from Ingraham Environment Inc. in the amount of $595 to determine lead paint content in the hangar up for demolition. Investigation of disposal of the demolition at the landfill or other arrangement for disposal should the paint contain lead paint will be done by Paul Grutkowski and Chairman Doug Phair. Paul Grutkowski made a motion the Operation Committee make the determination to accept the NESHAP Demolition Inspection after further investigation of abatement. Pat Lifto seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
· New Hangar Construction is still being reviewed. 
· Cameron’s exist interview was done by Billie at the City.  Bruce Larson is the temporary employee until another employee is hired. 
· New Furnace has been installed at the Flight Service Building.  The Overhead Heater in the garage is too old to get repair parts so will need replacement. Estimates for replacement have been requested but no available for the meeting. 
Old Business
Farm Lease 

· Chairman Doug Phair presented a copy of the proposed Farm Lease with much discussion regarding item #4 B regarding per acre and crop sharing.  The proposal favored was $ per acre the 1st year with acceleration each year per acre. Description of Acreage should be changed to 500 and 200 acres.  Due date changed from March 1st to the 6th.  Chairman Doug Phair made a motion to accept the Farm Lease with specification and instruction for advertising after appropriate review of lease by Jeanette Jones.   
Runway Project Funding Update 

· Runway Project Funding Update by Chairman Doug Phair regarding available distribution funds when he and Craig Canfield went to Helena.  Funds available are $80,000 in Grants and $169,000 in Loans with a review of other funds the Airport would have available (Crown Castle and State Grants).  Doug reported the Board of Investments has 15 years loans at 1% interest and 10 year loans at 2 % interest. The Board of Aeronautics loans are fixed. Mayor Butch Grenz suggested contacting Connie  Muggli (City Grant Writer) regarding Treasure State Balance Fund Grants (TSBF) available for the project. Mayor Butch Grenz suggested inviting Al Kelm to next meeting for question and clarification of City Accounting. 
New Business

Gravel Usage discussed in Committee Reports 
Commission Member Vacancy 

· Current Members:
· County Appointed: Paul Grutkowski and Pat Lifto 

· City Appointed: Vacant and Philip Emmons 

· Joint: Chairman Doug Phair 

· City will appoint the vacancy board member and present to the board for approval.  The vacancy will be advertised by the city. Mayor Butch Grenz has Dr Lundy as a candidate for appointment. 
Manager’s Report 

Matt Sommerfeld gave the Manager’s Report including (copy of report and claims attached to the minutes):

· Fuel Report was included in the report with the cost and sale price of fuel and amount of fuel sold separating the Jet A from 100LL.  Totaling changes will be made by Matt and forwarded to secretary for filing with secretary report. 
· Approval of Claim Vouchers as presented.  Mayor Butch Grenz made a motion to approve claims for payment.  Paul Grutkowski seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
· Accepting application for vacant Airport Position.  Matt has a phone interview scheduled tomorrow. 

· Reported 5 call outs in January which were the hospital. 

· Reported on the progress on Key Control required by the FAA. 

· Report the new airport web site is nearly completed and can be found at FlyMilesCity.com

· Mayor Butch Grenz made a motion to accept the Manager’s Report. Pat Lifto seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Mayor Butch Grenz made an Amendment to the motion with the changes to the totaling on the fuel report. Paul Grutkowski seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Mayor Butch Grenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Paul Grutkowski seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
